

Intergroup business meeting 4/18/19

Meeting opened at 7pm with the serenity prayer.

Attendance: Kristi, Ed, David V., Mary, Janet, Elizabeth, Randy, Jen, Winslow, Joanne, Steve

Kristi read the minutes, Jen made a motion to accept, Janet 2nd passed

Reports

Treasurer report: We received donations from AA in action, happy hour, language of the heart and Thursday night winners. We made \$428 from the spring fling auction, \$70 in ticket sales and \$744.25 in literature sales bringing our total to \$1,682.25 Jen made a motion to accept, Mary 2nd passed

Office manager report:

- general information 11
- meeting schedules 5
- request for help 3
- request for al anon help 0
- 12 step calls placed 2
- literature orders 7
- chip orders 3
- drop ins 34
- other 3
- misc. 5

Feb 8th to march 10th the answering service handled 6 calls, one of those calls resulted in 12 step action

Rays printed out 1000 welcome envelopes, approved in last months meeting. special projects volunteer stephanie started cutting the envelopes.

Our bottle drop balance is \$140.25 intergroup is the recycle committee at round up. The recycle team will require at least 2-3 people throughout the event to monitor the racks. Randy has volunteered to pick up the bags at the end of roundup.

The round up service page is up and running as of April 1st

Roundup literature table volunteer signups are on the desk. Looking for 2 volunteers per shift. New addition this year at roundup is PI. They will have a round table between coffee and alanon. Susan, Jean marie and Joey have been talking strategizing. They will be giving away pamphlets that they already own. Central office will sell books only and leave pamphlets to PI

Changed the door code this week. It's been a while since that code was changed and there is concern about inventory discrepancies.

Webmaster: visitor count is up 40,252, Mary has been working on the website, everything is going good, trying to make in more user friendly. Will be putting 2 years worth of newsletters on the new site

Events coordinator: Spring fling went well. Some feedback was that we should sell more tickets but then we would need to change the venue. Janet thinks the venue makes the event more special

volunteer coordinator: Kathy T. had to resign the position for health reasons. I'm filling in but welcome any help or substitute.

Lauren is a new volunteer and has worked a couple shifts taking the every other friday morning slot. Ron has moved to wednesday afternoons to cover for Shawn who has had to rotate out for health reasons. Another new volunteer , Lois will be starting April 26th Janet has graciously agreed to fill in that friday and train lois. Sarah C. has been coming in for an hour or so a week to work special projects which for now is penclng in prices in books.

literature report: We sold 893 pieces, we made \$701.10 from literature sales and \$409.95 in contributions and chips bringing our total to \$1111.05 we have a lot of inventory that has gone missing. Either the volunteers are allowing people to take stuff without paying or someone is selling the books and pocketing the money so the door code has been changed and volunteers will get more training.

newsletter report: May is done and is a special roundup addition. It was suggested that Winslow add a disclaimer on the newsletter. The group agreed, Randy does not think people these days take things literally especially millennials.

district liaison; Steve said district is discussing the idea of keeping the gray pages in the grape vine and it was decided to keep it because it is beneficial for some people. there is an event this saturday at the clubhouse at 2pm for safety in AA. He also says that district has more money than they are comfortable with

Meeting check in

sunday rr;we have extra cake on birthday night

ESH; doing well

monday step study; doing well getting more people

easy does it; nothing new

happy hour; doing well

looking forward; doing good

womens stronger together; doing good

Old business

Jen wants to know what the group thinks about ICDsoft, Elizabeth suggested that we keep the cost to \$10 or under a month. Jen made a motion for \$80 to spend on printing 1000 envelopes, Mary 2nd, passed Winslow made a motion to do a monthly newsletter, Mary 2nd it passed.

New business

Our next event will be the 4th of July picnic, the park said that they are not taking any reservations for 4th of July due to the fireworks so Janet made a reservation for riverside park. Janet said she wants to give each adult a ticket and each child so we know how many people we have.

Jen said Rocky came in to exchange a big book. There is a treatment pod in the jail and they need to be able to restock the books. Randy suggests PI and/or treatment can help.

Winslow would like to make a motion to have an extra \$20 to print the round up edition, Kristi 2nd passed

Jen said some people have complained that their group is not getting credit for donations in a timely manner. Someone approached Jen at the gym about this. Randy suggested that Jen should stop going to the gym.

Meeting closed at 820pm